
13V-246 
(4 pages) Amended

kelly.schuler
Received





Ms. Nancy Lewis 
June 12, 2013 
Page 3 
 
 
 
 
 February 11, 2008 Honda received the first claim for a decrease in brake assist, in 

Japan. 
 
 March 27, 2008 Investigation of the part showed that the brake booster assembly 

was not clamped properly; however there was no impact on 
performance. 

 
 December 11, 2008 A second claim for decrease in brake assist was received, in Japan. 
 
 December 27 2008 Investigation of the part showed that the brake booster assembly 

was not clamped properly, however there was no impact on 
performance. 

 
 September 15, 2009 A second durability test was performed with no performance issues 

found. It was noted that the top symptom of insufficient clamping 
was increased pedal force (approx. 20N higher than normal) and an 
increase in brake pedal stroke (approx. 6mm). 

 
 March 20, 2012 Claim no. 32 was received for a brake booster with excessive brake 

pedal force, in Japan. 
 
 April 13, 2012 Investigation of claim no. 32 showed that the brake booster 

assembly was not clamped properly. No vacuum leak was found, 
however the brake stroke had increased approximately 8mm. 

 
 November 27, 2012 A re-creation test with a part similar to that involved in claim no. 32, 

found no impact on braking performance. 
 
 February 14, 2013 A second re-creation test was performed with a larger number of 

sample parts and the results indicated the possibility of decreased 
brake assist. 

  
 June 6, 2013 HMC completed the investigation and determined that a safety 

related defect exists and decided to conduct a recall. 
 
 Honda has not received any claims in the United States relating to this issue. 
 

 
573.6(c)(8)(i) 

Program for remedying the defect: 

The owners of all affected vehicles will be contacted by mail and asked to take their 
vehicle to a Honda or Acura automobile dealer.  The dealer will inspect the brake 
booster assembly and, if necessary, replace it free of charge.  
 
 

573.6(c)(8)(ii) 
 The estimated date to e-mail preliminary notification to dealers: June 13, 2013 
 
 The estimated date to provide service bulletin to dealers:  June 13, 2013  
 
 The estimated date to begin sending notifications to owners: July 12, 2013 
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